Southwestern Hills Neighborhood Association
June 20, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes

Nick Van Patten, Host-6:00 P.M.
Meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by President George Davis.   Board members present were; George Davis, Penny Harrison, Nick Van Patten, Ginny Renda, Darlene Blake and Steve Utterson. Heather Carman provided treasurers report. Teresa Utterson also attended
Minutes were approved as written from the May 16, 2016 meeting at Wakonda Church meeting room.  
 Treasurers Report was approved as summited by Treasurer Heather Carman on June 20, 2016.  
Meeting was held at Nick Van Patten’s house so SWHNA Board could get a view of the many bicycles that travel SW McKinley and then are diverted because of the road closed sign and bridge closed at SW 46th.  The city agreed the signage to read “open to bicycles-closed to cars” and have wide enough access for bicycles. Once again the sign reads “road closed” and no access.  This discussion also reopened the safety of neighbors in the area with the bridge closed. A culvert would remedy this situation. This board was unanimous that this needs to be readdressed with Chris Hensley.  
Construction on George Flagg Parkway was to begin this summer. Public works will be asked when this is to begin and end. Discussion also addressed the widening of Park Ave. at SW 63rd.  Is this still in the works? 

The Neighbors Night Out picnic will be Tuesday, August 2nd from 5-7PM. George will notify police, fire and Animal Rescue League regarding displays and exhibits.  Ginny will contact Hy-Vee with menu items and provided food.  It is important to have plenty of available food, starting at 350+ meals. Penny will be provided $200 for children drawing gifts. Board members will start getting drawing prizes together.
Mezzodi’s has been demolished and rumors are circulating about a replacement business.  Panora Bread and Culvers have both been mentioned but not confirmed.  A Fairway store is being built in the vicinity.

Airport development land has changed again. This neighborhood feels very strong about home development along McKinley Avenue. This is the third time the airport plan has changed in five years and each time it impacts our neighborhood.
Meeting adjourned at 8:07 PM 

Respectfully submitted by George Davis. 
